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Our secondment will come to a conclusion early next year. Rhona and I plan to return to UK in early April and will be available until the end of June to visit churches to share about our work.

This year Rhona has been mainly helping with literacy work amongst the children of illegal workers who are not able to go to local schools. Rhona has been working with a project called the 'Rainbow of Hope' as well as with one individual family that lives close to us. Without this help many of these children will be illiterate and have a questionable future. 

Currently Rhona is back in the UK assisting our youngest daughter and her family. She 
will be back in Sabah mid-October.

At the moment I am wearing many hats and very conscious that within the next 6 months I have to pass on the roles to others. I am still teaching part-time at the Bible College - this semester on 'How to preach?' 

I am overseeing a major building project at the SIB Bible College. This year we are building two new hostel blocks and a canteen. My involvement is one of co-ordination with the consultants, the contractor, the sponsors and the College. At the moment I am wrestling with the design of the kitchen and canteen and trying to raise funds to pay for floor tiling and solar water heating (really easy in the tropics - the water heating not the fund-raising!).

I am trying to complete a book on preaching in Malay. Just finished the first draft (14 chapters) but am waiting for helpers to edit the manuscript. Rhona and I are also heavily involved in marketing and distribution of Christian books in Malay.

This year we have set up Media Productions - a self-financing organisation that works with the SIB church headquarters. We are involved in preparing video material for promotion, training and outreach. We have already done a rather fun DVD in English on drawing and cartooning prepared with the help of an Australian artist. It is designed for Sunday School teachers. This work involves putting together an oversight team, preparing a story-line for the DVDs and working together with the technician and others. Again fund-raising is involved - for equipment,  and also marketing, as the products pay for the technician's salary. (No sales - no pay). We are just starting a quarterly newsletter for the Church headquarters. Starting from scratch but 
trying to involve and train others so it can continue when we leave. Everything from content to design, editing to funding and distribution.

End of October we are spending a week with the pastors from one of the Malay-speaking tribal groups in Peninsular Malaysia. Rhona will be helping with Sunday school training and myself on Mission and Evangelism. A real challenge to teach in a simple and practical way.
